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November 14, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, November 14, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager

Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Fourteen (14) Citizens  
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Walter Yakum who resides at 36 Colonial Drive said that at the September meeting the Township Engineer said he would check into the storm drain system near the feed mill on Jonestown Road.   Steve Sherk, Township Engineer said that there is an old drainage structure and culvert behind the mill that is failing, and it’s not in the Township’s right of way.  It’s on private property and is the responsibility of the landowner to mitigate the problem with the culvert.  He said that the culvert was probably installed when the mill was built. 

 Mr. Yakum asked about King’s Planation’s system.   Mr. Sherk said that most of the water from King’s Plantation runs to a series of stormwater basins and noted that King’s Plantation’s drainage was done in compliance with what was in effect at the time, and he cannot say that King’s Plantation is causing the flooding issues and he thinks the flooding issues have been preexisting.   He noted that there have been a lot of storms in the last fifteen years that have been very large, and the developer of King’s Plantation complied with the requirements that were in place and can’t be expected to contain 100% of the runoff.  Mr. Yakum asked who is responsible for maintaining the growth because the basins aren’t being maintained.  Steve said if it’s in the Township’s right-of-way, then the Township is responsible for maintaining the growth.  


Mr. Yakum asked if there are any plans by the Township to install a storm drain system in the area from Turkey Hill down Jonestown Road. The Board said they had no knowledge of any plans.  Mr. Yakum said there is no storm drain system at all on Jonestown Road and the water is all being directed into the stream that flows in the back from Jonestown Road, and he feels that that area should have a storm drain system.

Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor commented that the Township’s stormwater regulations require that property owners retain as much water on their property that is reasonable, and they shouldn’t be discharging or increasing the downstream flow.  He said Stormwater is a very tricky thing, legally, because water is going to go where it’s going to go.  Unless you can demonstrate that someone has done something on their land that is then causing water to increase in unreasonable amounts downstream, there’s not a lot you can do about it. 
APPROVE BOS MEETING MINUTES – OCTOBER 10, 2018


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the October meeting minutes.  All approved.

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Financial Report.  All approved. 

FT. INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT


Mr. Weisnicht did not attend the meeting

STATE POLICE

There was no State Police report available. 

NORTHERN LEBANON FIRE AND EMERGENCY SERVICES (NFLES)


The NLFES report was provided in the meeting handouts
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT 

Liz Krause reported that the Planning Commission reviewed and discussed the amended Rezoning Petition for 196 Bordnersville Road and the neighboring properties that were added to the Petition.  Steve Sherk pointed out that 64, 98 and 110 Fisher Avenue were not included in the Petition and would be the only residential properties remaining in the vicinity if the area was rezoned and for any potential traffic improvements to be required at the Fisher Avenue/Bordnersville Road Intersection, he feels that 64 Bordnersville Road should be included in the rezoning, but ideally, all three properties should be added. 

Krause explained that if all the properties are rezoned prior to any land development plan being submitted for all the properties included in the rezoning, the Planning Commission expressed concern that any single property owner would then be able sell their property to any potential developer or they could choose not to sell, which would not be the intent of the current rezoning petition.
Eric Stickler asked if the Public Hearing regarding the Rezoning Petition could be held.  Atty. Bametzreider commented that holding the Public Hearing would be the next step.  Steve Sherk commented that Mr. Stickler should keep in mind that the Planning Commission made no recommendation to move forward.  Dennis Firestone commented that the questions and concerns that the Planning Commission had were not answered, and that’s the reason they did not make a recommendation.  They weren’t sure about the petition and they weren’t sure about the property owners.  Steve Sherk said he thinks the Planning Commission expressed a desire that they would have preferred to have seen a binding agreement from all the property owners involved in the Petition, preferably including the other Fisher Avenue properties that were mentioned in the Planning Commission Report but not part of the Petition,  whereby they all agreed to sell to the same developer or perhaps the developer worked out a contingent agreement with them for a price, much like what happened with Logistics Park Phase II.  Mr. Stickler said they did everything they were asked to do and asked the Board to please have the Public Hearing on the Petitions. 
 Paul. Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said the Petition to rezone is at the Board’s discretion and said the initial notices were sent to the Planning Commission and to Lebanon County Planning.  Dennis Firestone said he’s not comfortable with it at this point, and he thinks the Planning Commission should at least have the opportunity to make a recommendation to the Board because they weren’t satisfied at last week’s meeting. 

Donna Stickler said she was the one who went door to door to get everyone on the Petition just as the Board asked her son to do.  Kerry McCrary stated that his concern was that he wanted everyone that is on that list to attend the meeting.  Gary Longenecker. said the Planning Commission said they wanted a developer.  Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor said even if everyone from the area comes in and wants the area rezoned, the standard the Board has to follow is “Is this something that is good for the overall development of the Township and will this benefit the general health and welfare of the Township?  Donna Stickler asked if that’s what was considered when all the other warehouses were put in?  
 Kerry McCrary said he doesn’t want the problem of people not wanting to sell and then they complain because warehouses are built up around them, because that’s what happened down at the other end of Bordnersville Road. Mr. Stickler remarked that’s why they did what they did by including everyone on the Rezoning Petition.  Dennis Firestone commented that from the legal end he sees a lot of problems if it’s not handled right, and the Township has the opportunity now to make sure it is.  
Paul Bametzreider said the Public Hearing can be held, but ultimately, it’s up to the Board to decide what is in the best interest of the Township and the residents of the Township, not just the residents on those properties, but the overall Township.  Gary Longenecker commented that they are trying to keep the warehouses in one area.     
Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor to advertise the Public Hearing on the rezoning of the Bordnersville Road Area for the December meeting.  Dennis Firestone voted no.  Motion carried.  
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

 Liz Krause reported that that six (9) permits were issued totaling $8,293.00, and that $3,385.69 was received in reimbursement fees and $600.00 was received in Zoning Hearing Board Fees The Zoning Hearing Board will meet on Monday November 26, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. to hear case 18-05 regarding a Petition of Appeal that was re-filed by Dmytro Garazha who is asking for a use variance to sell cars on his property and repair cars in a building that was previously used as a commercial garage on his property located at 189 Fisher Avenue which is now zoned Agricultural.  

Enforcement Issues:


The tires and all other obnoxious material have been removed from 86 Hoover Drive and the property has been brought into compliance.  


 The owner of 261 Awol Road has removed 6 more vehicles from the property and will continue the cleanup process until his property is brought into compliance.   


The owner of 47 White Tail Lane has continued the cleanup process and has hauled away another pile of scrap near the house and we will continue to monitor the progress being made.  


A certified letter was sent to the property owners of 26 Yingst drive notifying them that the storage trailers on the vacant lot are not a permitted principal use in the Commercial Zoning District and must be removed within 30 days.  The letter also stated that the uncovered house foundation must be filled in because it is considered an unsafe structure and the partially dismantled vehicle on the property must be removed within 30 days.  Both certified letters were received by the individual property owners on November 2nd, but they have not yet contacted the Township regarding the letter.  I drove by the property today, and it appears that he may have started to fill in the foundation, because there is a stack of cinderblocks next to foundation area, but the storage trailers have not yet been removed.  The deadline for cleanup is November 28th.  I will continue to monitor the progress being made and report the status at next month’s meeting.  


A certified letter was also sent to the property owner of 324 Awol Road regarding unlicensed vehicles on the property and other miscellaneous items scattered throughout the property.  Upon receipt of my letter, I was immediately contacted by the property owner who said she would remove all the unlicensed vehicles and straighten out the property.  I haven’t officially inspected the property since my initial visit with the property owner, but from a drive-by of the property yesterday it looks like the unlicensed vehicles have been removed as well as the clean-up process initiated. 
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT – BRYAN MICHAEL
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  No permits were issued since the last Supervisors’ meeting.

2. Atlantic-Sunrise Pipeline.  Cavalry Road was scheduled to be chip sealed last month.  However, due to weather limitations, the chip seal will be delayed until spring.

We submitted our inspection report for the haul routes earlier today, which we also provided to Williams.  Repairs to the haul routes will be completed in the spring as previously agreed.

3. Bordnersville Road Improvements.  Additional road repairs, as recommended in Advantage Engineers letter dated November 6, 2018, are being completed this week.  The final overlay will be installed later this week or next week, weather permitting.  According to PennDOT PUB 408 specifications, the ambient air temperature must be 40( Fahrenheit and rising for installation of the Superpave HMA wearing course.

4. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  Financial security shall be posted before the plan is signed and recorded.  No construction associated with the hotel structure, including foundation work, is permitted until the Subdivision and Land Development Plan is signed and recorded.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) issued an inspection report on October 16th documenting erosion concerns and lack of site stabilization.  It’s my understanding Karl Kerchner from the LCCD met with Sam Sharma and Randy Souders on October 17th to discuss the inspection report.  According to Karl, the silt sock appears to be adequately installed and the hydraulic mulch was applied over the site.  Nate Weaver from LCCD said he will conduct a follow-up inspection next week.

5. Green Point School Road Bridge.  The bridge procurement contract was advertised for a bid opening today (November 14th) at 9am.  However, due to comments received from DEP, the bid opening has been postponed until November 30th to provide additional time to address DEP’s concerns and revise the contract drawings.  We anticipate advertising for the construction contract several months from now after the DEP general permit is issued and the selected bridge manufacturer completes the required structural calculations and bridge shop drawings.

6. Drainage Problem at 418 Jonestown Road.  Supervisor McCrary and I inspected the property at 418 Jonestown on October 16th.  The topography of the surrounding land appears to naturally funnel to a drainage structure/culvert located on the west side of the old mill.  Approximately 83 acres drains to this drainage structure.  The culvert appears to be collapsing on the east side of the drainage structure.  We were unable to determine exactly where the culvert discharges, but it presumably discharges somewhere east of the NLCA WWTP property.  In my opinion, the drainage problems reported at the property are not the Township’s responsibility to correct since the damaged drainage structure/culvert in question is not located within the Township’s right-of-way and has never been maintained by the Township.  Based on the appearance of the drainage structure, it appears to have been constructed many year ago.
7. Fisher Avenue Closure - Quartermaster Road.  We met with Dave Weisnicht and John Saufley from Fort Indiantown Gap on October 12th to discuss the Township’s concerns related to Quartermaster Road.  There are plans in place to discourage traffic, including tractor trailers, from being detoured onto Quartermaster and Biddle Roads.  However, they agreed to explore additional options to address the Township’s concerns.  More to follow later.
Steve Sherk said Red Barn is requesting a time extension for the Debra A. Shuey Poultry Operation Final Land Development Plan (November 14, 2018-November 14, 2019) which would allow for the completion of the Shuey’s intergrator contract followed by the establishment of their Letter of Credit.  Atty. Bametzreider commented since the plan was conditionally approved, the extension was not necessary, and no action was taken.  

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER 
MOTION TO ADVERTISE PUBLIC NOTICE FOR THE TOWNSHIP’S AUDITOR/CPA SERVICE

Atty. Bametzreider informed the Board that it’s time to advertise that the Township will appoint a CPA in place of the elected auditors at the Organization meeting.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to advertise the Notice.  All approved.
FINANCING OPTIONS FOR GREENPOINT SCHOOL ROAD BRIDGE PROJECT

Atty. Bametzreider informed the Board that there are financing options available for Pennsylvania infrastructures such as the Greenpoint School Road Bridge Project by Pennsylvania Infrastructure Bank (PIB) which is a bank which makes low interest loans to municipalities specifically for bridges and highways.   He said if the Board wants him to take the preliminary steps for the PIB Loan once the cost is determined, to let him know.    

NEW BUSINESS
MOTION TO ADVERTISE THE PUBLIC NOTICE FOR THE 2019 UNION TOWNSHIP BUDGET


Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to advertise the 2019 Budget.  All approved.  
MOTION TO APPROVE THE QUOTE FROM BERKS TRAFFICE FOR LINE PAINTING IN THE AMOUNT OF $8,236.80


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the quote from Berks Traffic for line painting in the amount of $8,236.80.  All approved.  Kerry McCrary said the line painting will be done on Huckleberry Road, Campmeeting Road, South Racehorese Drive, and Ridge Road during the first round of 50-degree temperatures. 


Kerry McCrary asked Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor about the cold patch around the manholes on Borndersville Road.  Bryan said the cold patching was done, but he’s concerned it will be plowed right off when they plow snow.   

Helen Light asked about the water puddle across from Lickdale Campground.  The Board said that Lickdale Road is a state road and not a Township Road. 

REVIEW THE TOWNSHIP’S RECYCLING PRACTICES, FUTURE FOR COMINGLE RECYCLABLES


Kerry McCrary said that currently it is costing the Township $75 a ton to get rid of comingled which amounted to $8,000 for the months of June, July, and August. 
He noted that the Township will only get $31,000 from the State next year for recycling, but when you calculate the cost of hauling the comingled plus paying $75.00 a ton to get rid of it, along with the trash that is also left at the recycling center, it is becoming a big expense and he doesn’t know how the Township will be able to continue the recycling program next year. A discussion was held regarding fining the people who leave bags of trash that can’t be recycled. installing a key card system or the possibility of eventually closing the Township recycling center and having people recycle at the County.  
MOTION TO PAY THE HUMANE SOCIETY OF LEBANON COUNTY A $50.00 FEE FOR ONE ANIMAL BEING DELIVERED TO THE SHELTER FOR 2019.  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve paying the Humane Society of Lebanon County $50.00 for one animal delivered to the shelter in 2019.  All approved.

OLD BUSINESS

None

BILLS PAYABLE


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the amount of $226,333.91 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street Light and Payroll Funds.  All approved. 
OTHER COMMENTS


Helen Light suggested that the Township increase their donation for the Community Thanksgiving Dinner next year.

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING


Wednesday, December 5, 2018 - 7:00 PM  
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, December 12, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, December 12, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 8:18 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

